
 
 

MARY CHILTON DAR FOUNDATION SPRING 2023 GRANT AWARDS REPORT 
  
The Mary Chiton DAR Foundation is pleased to announce the following recipients of grants awarded in 
the second cycle of 2023.   
 
Regular Grants were awarded to three separate organizations for projects identified below: 
 

 The Mammoth Site of Hot Springs, SD, Inc (Hot Springs, SD) – Grant funds to go toward a project to 
preserve bonebed specimens. 

 Laura Ingalls Wilder Pageant Society (De Smet, SD) – Grant funds for advertising/marketing 
expenses related to a planned radio show about The Cowboy Poet – Badger Clark, scheduled to be 
broadcast on SD Public Broadcasting during the Christmas season, 2023.  

 Mitchell Prehistoric Indian Village (Mitchell, SD) – Grant funds to provide tours for school children 
and packets of information for teachers. 

 
Two Mini Grants were also awarded to the following organizations: 
 

 The Furniture Mission (Sioux Falls, SD) – A Mini Grant in the amount of $1,000 will be used to 
purchase bed frames and box springs for seven new immigrant families. 

 Friends of the W. H. Over Museum (Vermillion, SD) – A Mini Grant in the amount of $750 will be 
used for expenses associated with the annual Rhubarb Day celebration, including an exhibit of a Civil 
War cannon which has recently been refurbished. 

  
Dorothy Day Davenport Grant – The recipient of the third annual $50,000 Dorothy Day Davenport Grant 
is the Veterans Community Project.  Funds for this grant will be used for the remaining expenses 
associated with building twenty-five Tiny Homes for veterans in the Sioux Falls area. 
 
 


